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Mass Times 

St. Mark’s - Goodrich 

Saturday Vigil 5:30 pm 

Sunday 9:30 am 

 

Weekday 

Tuesday 6:30 pm 

Friday 8:30 am 

Holy Family - Grand Blanc 

Saturday Vigil 4 pm 

Sunday 8 am, 10 am, 12 pm, 7 pm 

(5 pm changed to 7 pm) 
 

Weekday 

Monday - Saturday 8 am 

Wednesday 6:30 pm 
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Parish Office……….  694-4891 (fax 694-1583) 
Hours….…...…………  M-F  9 a.m. - 12 p.m. / 1 - 5 p.m. 
   (closed 12 p.m. - 1 p.m. for lunch)                 
Email: holyfamily@hfgb.org   /   Website: hfgb.org 

Pastor, Fr. Joseph Krupp 

Parochial Vicars, Fr. Peter Lawrence and Fr. Bill Wegher 
Deacon, Dennis Pennell 
Deacon, Larry Blondin 

Music Director, Dr. B. Simon Lee . . . . . . . . . . . . .   x2205 

Associate Music Director, Dr. Sia Lee . . . . . . . . .    x2205 

Liturgy Coordinator, Lorri O’Dea . . . . . . . . . . . . .     x2214 

Business Manager, Brian Kita . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .     x2218 

Director of Evangelization, Erin Cummings . . . . .     x2204 

Accountant, Aimee Wolven . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .    x2209 

Parish Secretary, Theresa Dyer . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   x2200 

Bulletin Editor, Linda Doyle . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  x2216 

Special Projects / Communications, Nicole Urbanik . .x2202 

 

 

 

 

Mass Schedule 

Weekend: Saturday (Vigil) 4:00 p.m.;  
Sunday 8 a.m., 10 a.m., 12 p.m. & 7 p.m.  
Children’s Liturgy of the Word (no summer) - during  
     10 a.m. Mass - For children four years old - 2nd grade 

*St. Mark - Goodrich - Sat (Vigil) 5:30 p.m. / Sun 9:30 am 

Weekday: Monday - Saturday 8 a.m. / Wed 6:30 p.m. 
*St. Mark - Goodrich - Tue 6:30 p.m. / Fri 8:30 a.m.                                    
Holy Day: As announced in bulletin. 
 

 

 

Sacraments 

Reconciliation: Sat. 8:30 - 9:30 a.m., Sun. 9:30 - 10 a.m. 
and 11:30 a.m. - 12 p.m., and by appt.  
Wed. 8:30 - 9 am and 6 - 6:30 pm  
St. Mark - Goodrich Saturday 4:30 - 5:30 p.m. 
Baptism: Please make arrangements in advance. 
Marriage: Please make arrangements with Parish 
Priest at least nine months in advance. 
 

Prayers & Devotions 

Rosary: 7:15 am MWTF / 5:30 pm Wed / 8:30 am Sat 
Eucharistic Adoration: Wed.……. 8:30 a.m. - 6:15 p.m. 
*St. Mark - Goodrich - First Fridays 9 a.m. - 6 p.m. 
Our Mother of Perpetual Help Devotion ….Wed  7p.m. 
Fatima Prayer Cell …... Tues 4 p.m. 
 

 

Ministry to the Ill & Bereaved 

Nancy Repuyan  694-4891, x2211 

 

Social Outreach Ministry………..771-7279 

Hours M-F 10 a.m. - 2 p.m. / Brian Holyfield 

 
 
 
 

Holy Family School……………..  694-9072 

School Day ………………………… 7:40 a.m. - 3 p.m. 
Principal, Theresa Purcell . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  x2144 

Assistant Principal, Michael Brown . . . . . . . . . . . .  x2143 

Administrative Assistant, Lisa Harvey . . . . . . . . . .  x2100 

Secretary, Chasity Campbell . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  x2140 

School Receptionist, Shelley Corcoran . . . . . . . . .  x2150 

Dir. Adv./Alumni Relations, Ann Yochim Tabereaux  x2146 

 

Religious Education……………..694-4891 

Religious Education Classes (Pre-school - Adult) 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word… during Sun. 10 am Mass 

Grades K-6 …. Sun 11:30 am - 12:45 pm 

Grades 7-8 …. Sun. 6 - 8 pm in St. Joseph Center 
Special Education Contact the RE office 

Director, Janet Gravel …………………………… ext. 2151 

RCIA/Baptism Director, Maddie White.………….ext. 2154 

 

 

Youth Ministry 694-9072 

Jan Gravel (Middle School)……………………... ext. 2151  
Erin Cummings (IMPACT High School)……... ext. 2204  
All meeting Sundays 6 - 8 pm in the St. Joseph Center 
during the school year 
 

 

Event/Facility Coordinator 694-9013 

Carrie Pilarski 
Meeting and Event Facilities: Father Bush Parish Center, 
St. Joseph Center, and all other venues 

Commissions: 
Christian Service Commission  
     Facilitator,  
Evangelization Commission   
     Facilitator, Randy Petrides 

Finance Commission 

     Facilitator, Jim Distelrath 

Parish Life Commission   
     Facilitator, Connie Lesley 

 

 

 To contact any Facilitators, please call parish office 

 

 

Bulletin Deadline: The deadline for each Sunday 
is the previous Monday by noon. Watch the bulletin for 
holiday early deadlines. Submit to: ldoyle@hfgb.org 

P a r i s h  D i r e c t o r y  
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 P a s t o r a l       N o t e s  

A Cup of Joe 

Greetings in Christ, all! 
 

I've got to tell you, I'm really 
moved by you all! 
 

For the last couple weeks, I've 
been trying really hard to pray 
and not worry about our renova-
tion. As I wrote in the bulletin a 
couple weeks ago, we need eve-
ryone who can to help us out by 
fulfilling their pledges and, if they 
can, even to fulfill them early. I'm a world-class wor-
rier and the fact that we are cutting it so close has 
been keeping me up at night. Over and over, as I 
fret, God has sent me some cool signs letting me 
know my job is to pray and stay out of His way. 
 

This last week, when I walked into the office, I was 
greeted with news of your beautiful response...my 
Lord, I don't even know what to say. 
 

With all my heart, thank you for those who are rally-
ing to our parish and sacrificing for this project. I am 
genuinely moved by you...with all my heart, thank 
you. 
 

As I sit here typing this, I realize that one year from 
now, we will be in there, all together praying and 
worshipping our God in a new structure that exists 
because of your goodness and generosity. I know 
that a lot has been thrown at you...you've been told 
this is coming for some time and I promise you I am 
doing all I can to make sure that it happens. 
   
With all my heart, thank you. Please keep it up. We 
need every penny we can get. We need everyone 
to continue to give as generously as they are able. 
   
If you made a pledge, I'm asking you to stay faithful 
to that. If you haven't made a pledge and are able, 
please give to our building fund. 
 

A couple business things in regard to our coming 
construction: 
 

The work of preparing the hall for Mass there is go-
ing really well. We've got the new ceiling tiles or-
dered and the sound system is coming together. 
We will have a dignified and nice place to pray while 
we await our new Church. One of the consequenc-

es of the necessary work in our hall is going to incon-
venience us a bit: The Father Bush Parish Center will 
be closed July 22nd to August 26, which means we 
won't have coffee and donuts after Mass during that 
time.  :( 
 

Beyond that, we are going to be asking for a lot of 
volunteer help moving out of our Church: people to 
help us move things and all sorts of details. We are 
also looking for volunteers to help with renovating the 
large hall (see article on page 4). The more that can 
help, the better. Please be sure to keep your eyes 
open for other upcoming opportunities in the bulletin. 
 

Thank you for your generous and sacrificial giv-
ing...I'm so blessed to be your priest. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

fjk 

Mission Cooperative Appeal 
Fr. Georges Bidzogo will be here with us July 20/21 to tell 
about St. Peter’s Parish Point 
(which is in the south beach of 
Durban, South Africa) and its 
project of reaching out to  
communities. People in this 
area are running from violence, 
war, and political/economic in-
stability. 
 

Among their efforts to help are a Soup Kitchen; blankets; 
day care; One Family, One Child Educated; and church 
building renovations. Their church building is more than 
100 years old! 
 

Please listen to Fr. Bidzogo and help them with their mis-
sion in South Africa. There will be a second collection for 
this appeal. If you are writing a check, please make it out 
to Holy Family. (No envelopes in packet.) Or you may 
choose to give online. 
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Stewardship & Worship 
Receive God’s gi
s gratefully - Cherish & tend to them responsibly -  

Share them in jus�ce & love - Return them to God 

Sunday Evening Mass Time Change 
The Sunday evening Mass has changed for the summer to 
7:00 p.m. (from 5:00 p.m.). 

Stewardship of Treasure 
July 6th and 7th 

 
Registered Families    1944 

 

Envelopes received this week     425 

Online givers this week      150 

Amount offered from envelopes  $   21,235.00 
Amount offered from online giving $   14,694.83 

Amount offered from visitors  $     1,656.80 

Total weekly offerings   $   37,586.63 

Holy Family's 
Traveling  
Prayer Chalice  
for Vocations 
Throughout the month of June 
we have been praying espe-
cially for an increase to voca-
tions to the priesthood and 
religious life. We started on 
June 8th with a holy hour and 
have published prayers each 
weekend for your prayer time 
at home. We are continuing 
our efforts by introducing to 
you our Traveling Prayer 
Chalice for Vocations.  
 

This is a beautiful ministry that 
invites you to reserve a time 
to take home this special chal-
ice, along with prayers that 
will be prayed over the course 
of a week. Join us......let's 
storm heaven with our prayers 
for vocations.  

Outreach Thank You 
The Outreach staff and volunteers would especially like to 
thank the Vacation Bible School children who brought over 
to Outreach a wonderful gift of food! 
 

“...give, and it will be given to you; good measure, pressed 
down, shaken together, running over, will be put into your 
lap. For the measure you give will be the measure you get 
back.” Luke 6:38 

Volunteer - Renovation Process 
 

DEMO DAY(s) 
July 22-23 demo of the ceiling tiles. Seeking 10+ vol-
unteers to remove ceiling tiles. Work will involve climbing 
step ladders and carrying debris to a dumpster. 
 

PANEL CONSTRUCTION 

July 31 - August 2 frame panels. Seeking 4-5 skilled 
carpenters to frame panels. 
 

August 13-15 construct panels. 
Seeking 4-5 skilled carpenters for  
drywall and finished carpentry work. 
 

August 19-21 paint panels. Seeking 
6-8 painters. 
 

To volunteer to help with demo or painting, please contact 
Andy Ortiz (810) 938-3506. To volunteer to help with con-
struction / frame panels, please contact Carrie Pilarski at 
cpilarski@hfgb.org. 
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W h a t ’ s  H a p p e n i n g  H e r e  

Holy Family School Position  
Available - Art Teacher 
Holy Family School in Grand Blanc is accepting applica-
tions for a part-time art teacher with knowledge and expe-
rience in art education for students in grades K-8. Appli-
cants must be practicing Catholics, have a valid State of 
Michigan elementary teaching certificate, pass a criminal 
background check and complete the Protecting God’s 
Children (VIRTUS) Program. The ideal candidate models 
faith-based practices and possesses a strong vision for 
the role of art in the K-8 environment. Please attach your 
cover letter, resume and three letters of recommendation 
to this application. Any questions regarding this position 
should be directed to Mrs. Theresa Purcell at  
tpurcell@hfsgb.org.  

Scripture Verse 
"A man fell victim to robbers as he went down from Jeru-
salem to Jericho. They stripped and beat him and went off 
leaving him half-dead. A priest happened to be going 
down that road, but when he saw him, he passed by on 
the opposite side. But a Samaritan traveler who came up-
on him was moved with compassion at the sight."  
- Lk 10:30b-31, 33 

 

Excerpts from the Lectionary for Mass ©2001, 1998, 1970 CCD.  

Holy Land Crafts 
Representatives from Catholic Bethlehem Christian Fami-
lies will be with us on the weekend of August 3/4, to ask 
for your help and blessing for the native people of the Holy 
Land in Bethlehem. These 
families, sixty years ago, 
made up 18% of the popu-
lation. Due to recent 
events in the Middle East, 
it has caused these fami-
lies to face devastating 
economical strain, and 
caused the population to 
decrease to less than 2% 
in the Holy Land. These 
families have relied on the 
income from their religious 
hand-carved olive wood artifacts to tourists. So we have 
come to the USA to try to help support these families by 
bringing their artifacts here to sell in the USA. All the pro-
ceeds from sales will be sent back to the families of the 
Holy Land so that they may be able to keep their homes 
and provide for their families.  The last few years were 
very tough for the Christian families and this is the only 
source of income for them. 
 

Please come to the school lobby after all Masses to look at 
their items and have something from the Holy Land. 
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Holy Family School  FAITH FORMATION . . . ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE 

Be a part of our Holy FAMILY! 

Contact Lisa Harvey at 810-694-9072, ext. 0 

or lharvey@hfsgb.org 

www.hfsgb.org  
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W h a t ’ s  H a p p e n i n g  H e r e  

Music Ministry Scholarship  
Recipients 
The Music Ministry Project Committee has selected three 
scholarship recipients this year. We hope these scholar-
ships encourage the participation of many more young 
musicians in our music ministry.   
• The Adult Choir Scholarship is being awarded to 

Lauryn Hoover.   
• The St. Cecilia Scholarship is being awarded to Maria 

Berry.  
• The Marie Psenski Music Scholarship is being award-

ed to Natalie Cocagne. 
   
Congratulations and thank you for the many years of your 
service to our music ministry. We look forward to your 
continued participation. 

All women of Holy Family are invited to our Women’s  
Welcome Retreat. 
 

Lovely ladies of Holy Family, 
 

I want to invite you to a retreat that deepened my relation-
ship with Christ and with the women of this parish. I came 
to be in this parish one year ago when I began working 
here and it was honestly a difficult transition, knowing very 
few people in the area.  
 

When I went on Welcome it was a very needed reprieve 
from the difficulties of life - I desperately needed the time 
"away" with Jesus and with the sisters I found there. It 
truly is a welcoming experience: all the women I met were 
so beautiful, open, and honest. There is a freedom on the 
Welcome retreat to be yourself both in your relationship 
with Jesus and with the women who you meet.  
 

I highly recommend that you consider coming - it will be 
well worth your time!  
 

Erin Cummings 

 

Women’s Welcome Weekend - September 28/29, 2019 

 

For questions or to RSVP, please contact one of our invi-
tation Coordinators: Linda Schoener at 810-210-3364, or 
e-mail schoener407@comcast.net, or Trish Sheaffer at 
810-516-6114, or e-mail tsheaffer@hotmail.com 

55 & Over Club 
Where friends meet our hearts are warmer 
and joy is shared. 
 

Reminder: all seniors going on the Mystery 
Trip, on Thursday, July 18th, meet Bob in 
the upper church parking lot. Park by Out-
reach. The bus will be there by 9:30 a.m. and leave at 
10:00 a.m. Your mystery destination may be just around 
the corner?! 

Summer Youth Bell Choir 2019 
Who: 6th graders (in fall 2019) and above  

When: July 17th through August 28th  
Rehearsal: Wednesday, 4:30 PM – 5:30 PM   

Where: School music room 

 

If you are interested in having your child join the choir, 
please contact Dr. Simon Lee at musicdirector@hfgb.org. 
Thank you! 

True Reformers Week Four:  
St. Charles Borromeo 
We are on week 4 and studying St. Charles Borromeo! As 
the Cardinal-nephew of Pope Pius IV, Saint Charles Bor-
romeo was one of the wealthiest and most powerful men 
in all of Rome. Yet he chose the extraordinary challenge of 
reforming the enormous Archdiocese of Milan to the pam-
pered life of a Renaissance prince, and willingly spent 
himself in the service of his flock. 
 

Join our group today at https://formed.org/community 
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Mass Intentions  July 15 - 21 

Holy Family Happenings 

Liturgical Ministry July 20 - 21  
16th Sunday of Ordinary Time 

Weekly Readings   July 14 - 21 

 

Sunday, July 14 

9 AM - 2 PM Coffee & Donuts (FBPC) 

Monday, July 15 

9 AM - 12:30 PM St. Joseph Guild (FBPC) 

Tuesday, July 16 

NO Senior Luncheon 

Wednesday, July 17 

8:30 AM - 6:15 PM Eucharistic Adoration (CH) 

4:30 - 5:30 PM Youth Bell Choir (Conference room) 

5:40 - 6:20 PM Parish Youth Choir (Conference room) 

Thursday, July 18 

Friday, July 19 

3 - 4 PM Help Put God Back in America (CH) 

Saturday, July 20 

9 AM - 12 PM Franciscan Prayer Group (SJC) 

 

Monday, July 15 

8:00 AM Terry Cook (Living) by Michael & Lyric Walsh 

Tuesday, July 16 

8:00 AM Dr. Charles and Margaret Claffey by Knights of 

 Columbus 6742 

Wednesday, July 17 

8:00 AM Mario Simoni by Margherita Simoni Family 

6:30 PM Louis Coriasso by LeRoy & Sandy LaJeunesse 

Thursday, July 18 

8:00 AM Michael Bills by Patricia Bills 

Friday, July 19 

8:00 AM Louis Coriasso by DeMarco Family 

Saturday, July 20 

8:00 AM Mairead Delaney by Chasity Campbell & Lisa 

 Harvey 

4:00 PM Dan Skrovan by The Skrovan Family 

Sunday, July 21 

8:00 AM James McEnrue by Stephen & Anetta Tersigni 

10:00 AM Steven Sanborn by Sanborn Family 

12:00 PM All Holy Family Parishioners   

7:00 PM Klaus Stahnke by Ryan & Julie Londrigan 

4:00 PM Saturday - Fr. Joe Krupp / Fr. Bidzogo 

Lectors: Mary Ann Hergenreder, Lorri O'Dea 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
TBD                    Pat Burdick                Lori Drzewiecki    
Dennis Bridges       Samuel Burdick   Mike Drzewiecki     
Kathy Swiantek       Jean Farris              Sr. Sharon Hektor 
Servers: Jack Camara, Marin Custack 

  
8:00 AM Sunday - Fr. Bidzogo 

Lectors: Cathy Lane, Judy Puidokas 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
TBD                    Megan Vicari  Jane Avereyn 

Yvonne Cesal       J.J. Vicari               Jerry Avereyn 

David Roberts II      Cesar Bernabe  Ica Bernabe 

Servers: Silas Babiasz, (Help needed - 1) 
 

10:00 AM Sunday - Fr. Bidzogo 

Lectors: Joseph Kiefer, Monna Suess 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
TBD                    Jim Garland               Linda McGinnis 

Terri Yochim       Karen Garland  Marje Mercier  
Doug Benchley       Rob Toth           Genevieve Riopelle 

Andy Cocagne       Earl Hagen  

Richard Cross       Roy Linkowski  

Servers: Isabella Bonifazi, Emma Darmafall 
 

12:00 PM Sunday - Fr. Peter Lawrence / Fr. Bidzogo 

Lectors: Sondra Rutkoski, Dan Savoie 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
TBD                     Connie Lesley  Chris Harris  
Karen Allen        Bill Harris               Scott Heron 

Gavin Beach        Jane Harris               Dr. Steve James 

Servers: Brennan / Kendall Corcoran 

 

7:00 PM Sunday - Fr. Bidzogo 

Lectors:  Mark Dyer, Kathy Stewart 
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
TBD                    Katie Woycehoski     (Help needed - 2) 
Julie Crosby       Deb Hawley               Marie Psenski 
Erin Cummings       Chris McVannel    

Servers: Ethan Woycehoski, Allison Foote 

Sunday: Dt 30:10-14/Ps 69:14, 17, 30-31, 33-34, 36, 37 

[cf. 33] or PS 19:8, 9, 10, 11 [9a]/Col 1:15-20/Lk 10:25-37 /  

Monday: Ex 1:8-14, 22/Ps 124:1b-3, 4-6, 7-8 [8a]/Mt 

10:34--11:1 / Tuesday: Ex 2:1-15a/Ps 69:3, 14, 30-31, 33-

34 [cf. 33]/Mt 11:20-24 / Wednesday: Ex 3:1-6, 9-12/Ps 

103:1b-2, 3-4, 6-7 [8a]/Mt 11:25-27 / Thursday: Ex 3:13-

20/Ps 105:1 and 5, 8-9, 24-25, 26-27 [8a]/Mt 11:28-30 / 

Friday: Ex 11:10--12:14/Ps 116:12-13, 15 and 16bc, 17-

18 [13]/Mt 12:1-8 / Saturday: Ex 12:37-42/Ps 136:1 and 23

-24, 10-12, 13-15/Mt 12:14-21 / Next Sunday: Gn 18:1-

10a/Ps 15:2-3, 3-4, 5 [1a]/Col 1:24-28/Lk 10:38-42 
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Y o u t h  N e w s  a n d  m o r e  

High School Youth Ministry 

For all high school students 

Religious Education 

Thanks to all who participated in Mission Makeover! We 
will be having a parent meeting Monday, July 15th, at 6:30 
p.m. for final information on the Cincinnati Mission. Please 
let Erin Cummings know if you will not have an adult in 
attendance for your children who are going.  
 

Next Pray and Play is Wednesday, July 24th. All high 
schoolers are invited to join us for Mass at 6:30 p.m. and 
then for food and games in the park.  

Catechist Volunteers Needed 
Catechists and aides are needed for the 2019 -2020 
school year. If you are interested in this ministry, please 
call Jan Gravel at 810-694-9072, ext. 2151. All materials 
and training are provided. 

Registration for grades K - 8 for 2019-2020 will be availa-
ble soon on our website. 

Confirmation 2019 
For all those preparing for confirmation this year, our litur-
gy will by celebrated on Wednesday, October 16, 2019, at 
7:00 p.m. at St. Mark’s in Goodrich. Please note the loca-
tion (due to our church renovation). 

Email Scam 
Please be aware that scammers sometimes create email 
addresses that look like the address of someone you know 
but are not really theirs. All of our email addresses at Holy 
Family end in @hfgb.org or @hfsgb.org. So, if you get an 
email from FrJoeKrupp@gmail.com, that is not our pastor!  
Also, please know that none of our staff would ever email 
you and ask for gift cards or cash to be sent anywhere.  
There is not anything that we can do about fake emails.  
They are not ours and the person has not hacked our ac-
count. They only thing we can do, per our computer tech-
nician, is make sure you are aware that these scams are 
out there.   

Fatima Apostolate Prayer Cell 
Fatima Apostolate Prayer Cell is a weekly time in the 
church (Tuesdays 4:00 p.m.) for prayer to honor the Trinity 
within the Eucharist, a time to pray for our family and for 
those whose faith is being challenged and for the sins of 
the world. Today this is so important when you look 
around the world. We also pray a rosary. 

Meals for Moms 
Expecting a baby? The women 
of Holy Family would love to wel-
come your little one by bringing 
a few meals to your family after 
the baby is born.  
 

Contact Elizabeth Petrides at  
hfgbmealsformoms@gmail.com 
or 810-265-4189 to make arrangements or to let me know 
you could provide a meal occasionally. 

Gospel Meditation 
Encourage Deeper Understanding of Scripture  
  

Loving isn't too difficult, right? Many of us are surrounded 
by kind, lovely people trying to do the right thing. Indeed, 
to "love ? your neighbor as yourself" seems like it should 
be easy enough. Treat people like you would like to be 
treated. Bring the new neighbors some baked goods 
(normal and gluten-free, just in case). Chat with the bank 
teller about his holiday weekend. Write an occasional card 
to your sister "just because." There were probably varie-
ties of these acts of kindness in Jesus' day. Perhaps sub-
stituting figs for cookies. But "exchange pleasantries with 
the traveling cloth merchant" isn't the example Jesus 
gives. 
  

"A man fell victim to robbers... they stripped him and beat 
him and went off leaving him half-dead." The righteous 
pass by the scene of the dying man. The hero of the story 
is the one on the margins of Jewish society, who perhaps 
would not have been welcomed, in other circumstances, 
by the man now in the ditch. His neighborly love causes 
him to halt his journey, to tend wounds, and to pay for the 
man's care out of his own savings. Are we interruptible? 
Are we attentive to the hurts of others? Are we generous 
with our money and possessions? 

  

In the past few weeks, who has crossed your mind as 
someone in need of help? Perhaps it's an acquaintance 
suffering from cancer. Maybe you were invited to donate 
or volunteer to a local social cause, but it just won't stick in 
your mind (or schedule) to make it happen. The needs of 
people are many and varied. We can't help everyone, but 
God does place opportunities in our path for compassion 
and courageous love. This week, be "the one who treated 
him with mercy." 
LPi 
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P a r i s h  P r a y e r s  a n d  m o r e  

Prayer Intention of Pope Francis 
for July 

Universal: That those who administer justice may 
work with integrity, and that the injustice which prevails in 
the world may not have the last word. 

    
 

 

 

 

 

Theresa Raths and Anthony Dent 
 

August 3, 2019 

Please Pray for the Ill and Their 
Caregivers 
Please remember in prayer 
those listed in the June 2  
bulletin and those listed in 
the Parish Book of Intercessions at the back of the church. 
Newly added: Caroline Creswell, Sharon Funderburg and 
Harry Satkowiak.    

 

 

 

 

Altar flowers in memory of 
Floyd Wyczalek  

by Wyczalek Family 

 

 

 

Please pray for the following Holy Family  
parishioners who died on these dates: 

 

July 14  

Terry Owens, Karl Chlupsa, Albert E. Hughes, June  
Rogers 

July 15 

Lucille Moffit, Robert Hatten 

July 16  

Arthur Niemershien, Brian Mason, August Wilhelmi 
July 17 

Daniel A. Gaglio, Sr., Jane B. Harris  
July 18 

Marion Hurcomb, Michael Wrocklage, Eileen Grywatch, 
Mary Ann Schloegl, Sherwin Thomas Cookingham  
July 19  

Richard J. Everest, Andrew Opoka  
July 20  

Mary Grondin, James Munger, Catherine Birchmeier 

Wedding Congratulations 
 

Congratulations to Melissa Shoskey 
and Kris Jones who were married from 
Holy Family at St. Matthew’s on Friday, 
July 12. 
 

Please keep them in your prayers as 
they start their married lives together. 

Congratulations 
Congratulations to Chuck & Cindy Edmonds  

on their 50th wedding anniversary! 

A funeral Mass 
was celebrated at 
Holy Family on 
July 6 for Rick 
White. Rick, age 65, died on Monday, July 1, 2019. He 
was born February 26, 1954, in Flint to Robert and Phyllis 
White. Surviving are his wife Maddie, children Bob 
(Melanie), Richard (Renee), and Jolee Kay, as well as  
eight grandchildren and his mother. 
 

A funeral Mass was celebrated at Holy Family on July 8 
for John L. Hoerner. John, age 60, died on Saturday, June 
22, 2019. He was born November 8, 1958, in Saginaw to 
Jack Hoerner and Jean Carter. He married Rosa Guzman 
July 7, 1980. They had two children, Jacquelina and Lou-
is. 
 

Lord, we remember in our prayers Rick White and John L. 
Hoerner, whom you have called to be with you. May the 
calming peace of your love be with their families. Eternal 
rest grant unto them, O Lord, and may the perpetual light 
shine upon them. Amen. 
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SFC Matthew Crimando—Army, Camp Shelby, MS  
Sgt. Kyle Kaneris—Army 

LT. Noël Koenig—Navy, Dallas, TX 

Lcpl. Zachary Korte—Marines, Washington 

Sgt. Adam Moreau—Army, North Carolina 

A1C Daniel Przybysz— Air Force, Minot, ND 

Sgt. Zachary Rogers - Army, Schofield Barracks, Hawaii 
PFC Joseph Sardo - Army, Ft. Carson, CO 

A1C Patrick Sordyl—Air Force, San Angelo, TX 

Maj. Richard J. Valko—Marines, San Diego, CA 

PV-2 Adam Vance—Army, Colorado 

 

Please pray for these men and  
women in military service: 

Give Free! Unbound Training  
Workshop  
Live Free! Unbound Ministry is  
offering a full-day training workshop 
here at Holy Family on Saturday, 
August 17th. It’s called Give Free! 
This event is open to all who have 
learned about the Unbound model 
through reading the book or attend-
ing a conference (live or virtual) and 
who have experienced deliverance 
through Unbound. 
 

The goal of the workshop is to help 
you gain confidence in sharing freedom with anyone the 
Lord sends you: family members, friends, fellow church-

goers, and people you meet on the street or in the grocery 
line. 
 

At the workshop, you will learn about Live Free Unbound’s 
statewide ministry, but attending does not imply any com-
mitment to join. Here’s the link to register to attend.  
 

https://givefreeaugust17.eventbrite.com 

 

Have questions? Contact Dcn. Larry Blondin at 
lblondin@hfgb.org or 694-4891, ext. 254. 

Help Put God Back in America 
If you are concerned about the direction our country is 
going, please join us in church at 3:00 p.m. every Friday 
and help with prayer to “Put God Back in America.” The 
more voices, the more powerful the prayer. For more in-
formation, call Joe Dunn at 694-9223 or Marje Mercier at 
694-2276. 

DBSA Peer-led Support Group 
(Depression and Bipolar Support Alliance) 
Join a community of caring and supportive people who 
can help you on your road to recovery. The support group 
meets on the 1st and 3rd Thursday of the month from  
6:30 - 8:00 p.m. in the St. Joseph Center. For more infor-
mation, call Angela at (810) 347-4706. 
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Host your next gathering 

 in one of our event or meeting facilities: 

Father Bush Parish Center - Large & Small Halls 

St. Joseph Center 

Our meeting and event facilities can accommodate 

 10 to 400 persons for your next  

reception, shower, birthday party, or corporate event. 

 

Rentals range from $250 to $1250, with parishioner discounts available. 
 

For more information, 
please contact Carrie Pilarski at (810) 694-9013. 

 

“Hosting your event  
in the heart of Grand Blanc” 

Holy Family Event FacilitiesHoly Family Event FacilitiesHoly Family Event FacilitiesHoly Family Event Facilities    
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Pilgrimage to Poland 
The Diocese of Lansing invites you to celebrate the 100th 
birthday of Pope St. John Paul II with a Pilgrimage to Po-
land with Fr. Mark Rutherford, on May 13-22, 2020. 
Join us for an information night in your area. All info nights 
begin at 7:00 p.m. 
 

July 16 - Queen of the Miraculous Medal, Jackson - St. 
 Catherine Room (upstairs) 
July 23 - St. Gerard, Lansing, Parish Center (rm. 135-137) 
August 5 - Holy Family, Grand Blanc, St. Joseph Ctr. 
 

Pilgrimages by Corporate Travel (866) 468-1420 

Summer Scripture Days  
"Acts of the Apostles: The Church Rooted  
in Evangelization" 
 

St. Francis Retreat Center (DeWitt MI) August 13-15, 2019 

 

This retreat is an opportunity for adults set aside time to 
focus on Scripture, specifically the Acts of the Apostles, 
and explore the Acts as the beginning of the church's call 
to evangelize the world. Cost is $185 for the retreat with 
lodging - other cost options are available for commuters. 
This retreat will be facilitated by Bishop Emeritus Carl 
Mengeling, Fr. Doug Osborn, and Fr. Paul Cummings. 
 

Register online at www.stfrancis.ws or call St. Francis at 
517-669-8321. 

Is Jesus Calling You? 
 

then board the bus with Fr. Bob August 5th - 9th, 2019 

 

Fr. Bob Bacik is inviting you to join him at the 

following shrines in Quebec, Canada*: 
 

St. Joseph's Oratory of Mount Royal, Montreal, Quebec 

Basilica of Our Lady of the Cape, Cap-de-la-Madeleine, 
Quebec 

Basilique-Cathedral Notre-Dame de Quebec, Quebec 
City, Quebec 

Basilica of St. Anne de Beaupre, Quebec 

Church of Saint Joachim, Quebec 

 

$600/person - double occupancy (5 days, 4 nights) 
 

Make your reservation with Kaye Pescatello 

(810) 262-1130 

 

* Please note: Passport or enhanced license is mandatory 

The Good News Marriage Cruise 
January 26 - February 1, 2020 

Adventure of the Seas · Grand Cayman /  
Costa Maya / Cozumel 

Speakers include: Fr. John Riccardo, Al & Sally Kresta, 
Teresa Tomeo Pastore & Deacon Dominick Pastore,  

Matt Birk and Fr. Joseph Krupp (cruise host) 
 

Optional pre-night add-on packages available!  
Very limited rooms available, book today! 

Pre-night event speaker is Deacon Harold Burke-Sivers 

 

Use code: KRUPP /  Visit GoodNewsCruise.com  
for current promotions. 

 

Produced by Corporate Travel (855) 879-6932 

Aquinas College Open House 
Friday, July 19 

Aquinas College invites any high school students interest-
ed in getting the inside scoop on academics, athletics, 
scholarships, service learning, study abroad and more! 
Our next AQDay is Friday, July 19th, from 8:45 AM to 
12:30 PM and details/registration can be found at aqui-
nas.edu/aqday. 

St. Agnes Alumni & Friends  
Golf Outing 

Monday, August 5th / Shotgun start 9:30 am.  
(check-in 8 - 9:00 a.m.) 

11099 Dodge Rd., Montrose 48457 

 

$60/person includes 18 holes of golf with cart, coffee, do-
nuts, sandwich at the turn, and buffet dinner 
 

Make reservations before July 19 

 

Mail registration to:  
St. Agnes Alumni Assoc., Bob Roman, 
11058 Kasteel Ct., Clio, MI 48420 

 

Questions - call Bob Roman (810) 686-

7559 or Joe  
Sullivan (810) 406-2095 

 

Email fllintsaintagnes@aol.com 

Blessed Is She Women’s Group 
Join us for a Misericordia Faith Study. It is a deep dive into 
the Corporal and Spiritual Works of Mercy and modern lay 
holy women.  
 

When? Tuesday, July 23rd, 7:00 p.m. 
Where? Sweetwater Bar & Grill  
 

For more details visit us on Facebook at:  
Blessed is She // Genesee County or email us at 
blessedisshegenco@gmail.com 

 

We look forward to seeing you there!  


